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In this issue: 
• Body protector rule clarification 

• Large animal rescue seminar 

• Member Jess Cowan selected to go to Hong Kong as part of PC International 
Team 

• Rider of the Month – Danielle Whatley 
• State Eventing Champs – NTEC riders’ results and TEA Cup and Little TEA 

Cup awards 

 
Calendar of Events 
 

 

 

Save the Date!  NTEC’s Annual General Meeting 
Entally Lodge, Hadspen 

Friday 26 July 2019 
6.30 for 7 pm  

 
Come along and enjoy an evening with fellow riders and club supporters at our upcoming 

Annual General Meeting. 

You can order drinks and an evening meal from the menu at Entally Lodge. 

Guest Speaker – Jess Cowan who will have returned from competing in Hong Kong in the 

2019 Pony Club Australia International Teams Inter-Pacific Exchange 

RSVP by 18 July to  ntec.eventing@gmail.com 

Date Event 

2019 

Friday 26 July 

 

NTEC Annual General Meeting 

Entally Lodge, Hadspen 

6.30 for 7 pm  

Guest Speaker – Jess Cowan who will have returned from competing in 
Hong Kong in the 2019 Pony Club Australia International Teams Inter-
Pacific Exchange 

mailto:ntec.eventing@gmail.com
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Body Protector Rule Clarification 
 
Clarification of the Body Protector Rule was sought from Narelle Rowlandson, 
President of the Tasmanian Eventing Association Inc, and here’s the response: 
 
It was discussed earlier that the rule would only allow level 3 body protectors but that 
has been discarded.   
 
As long as the body protector has the EN13158:2009 tag on it, it’s allowed.   
 
However, Level 3 is the safest and it is recommended that anyone buying a new 
one to go with a Level 3, however it is not required under the new rule change. 

 
 
Large Animal Rescue Seminar  
 
EA would like interested eventing members to attend an upcoming session on Large 
Animal Rescue. This seminar is being run as an EA coaches’ update seminar, but 
others very welcome.  
 
It is to be held on the evening of 3rd June and presented by Anton Philips, a UK 
animal rescue specialist.  

 
This is a great opportunity to have more 
NTEC members trained up in this rescue 
area, particularly considering the risks 
involved in the cross country phase of our 
sport. It will help us with our risk 
management procedures!  
 
See flyer next page for details. 
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NTEC Member Selected for International Pony Club Team  
 

Jess Cowan, one of NTEC’s young members and a keen 

Pony Club rider, has been selected as part of a team to 

represent Australia in the 2019 Pony Club Australia 

International Teams Inter-Pacific Exchange in Hong 

Kong, from 30th June —13th July. I asked her to tell our 

members about her selection and what it means to her. 

“I have been fortunate to be selected as the Tasmanian 
representative to ride for the Australian Team at the 
Interpacific Rally to be held in Hong Kong in July this 
year. 

 
The Interpacific Rally is an event held by the Pony 
Club Association, whereby teams from Canada, 
USA, New Zealand and China (and more) compete 
against each other in a Jumping competition for 
the Nations Cup. Riders also compete on horses 
they've never met before. 
 
To be selected for the Interpacific Rally is the 
ultimate goal for any Pony Clubber; it takes years 
of dedication, efficiency tests and experience and 
recognises the selected representative’s 
achievements, leadership, equine knowledge and 
role model characteristics. 

 
A little more about myself; I am 22 yrs old and live in the Meander Valley area. I am currently 
in my fourth and final year at UTAS studying Bachelor of Economics and Bachelor of Human 
Resource Management. I have been riding horses 
since I was 6 years old, and have participated and 
competed in hunting, polocross, Tas Cattlemens 
however my love lies in the Olympic disciplines of 
dressage, eventing and jumping. 
 
I am extremely grateful to be selected for this 
opportunity and it has been a goal of mine for a 
number of years. The first team for the Interpacifc 
consisted of Ann Paterson, Caroline Chesterman, 
Janet Murray, Judith Wadley (Kilby), Danny Donovan 
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and Robert Thomson. The list of famous Tasmanian horsemen doesn’t stop there, with Jo 
Geard, Claire Casey (Walker), Alison Hall and Jess Pyke being all but a few northerners to 
have been selected. 

 
I have a long history in these 
disciplines, having competed to 
Grade 1 eventing (new 1*), 115m 
Jumping and Medium level 
dressage. I have been a member of 
Deloraine District Pony Club since I 
was 9 yrs old and a member of 
NTEC a few years later. I love my 
sport, and it is thanks to 
organisations like the Pony Club and 
NTEC that riders like myself have 
the opportunity to compete on the 
international stage.”  

 
Best of luck in Hong Kong Jess!  
 

If you’d like to support Jess get to HK you can purchase a raffle ticket or two or make 
a donation via direct deposit. Raffle details are below. Message Jess on 0417 727 
839 to arrange to purchase tickets or make a donation. 
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This Month’s Rider Q&A – Danielle Whatley 
 
1. What do you like most about eventing? 

I love the challenge of riding three 
different disciplines and training to be 
consistent in across them all. I also love 
spending time with friends and cheering 
them on when it is their turn to ride! 

 

 
2. What’s your favourite thing about 

being a horse person? 
I have met some of my closest friends 
through riding and I love how it brings 
us together when we compete or train. I 
love the feeling of smashing goals on 
young horses. 

 
3. What’s your least favourite thing about 
being a horse person? 
I would be driving a better car if I didn’t have horses! 
(And the rest!)  
 
 
4. Who is the person who has inspired you 
most in the equine world? 
 
Amberley Snyder because 
she has inspired many people 
who have been dealt a rough 
hand like herself to give it all 
they’ve got. 

 
 

5. What do you like to do most, after riding your horse of 
course! 
I love fishing, motorbike riding, skiing, eating, swimming, 
netball, sleeping, reading and Game of Thrones. 
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6. If you could go on an all-expenses paid 
holiday for 2 weeks, where would you 
go? 
I would like to go to New York at Christmas 
time and go ice skating in the city. 

 
7. If you could give your younger self 

advice, what would it be? 
Don’t take life too seriously, just have fun. 

 

Next month’s rider of the month is Phyliss 

Pyke. 

 

 

 

Committee members 

Position Name Email Phone 

President Phyliss Pyke th.pykes@bigpond.net.au 0439 566 323 

Vice president Rebecca Evans rebeccajane_evans@hotmail.com 0407 736 007 

Vice president Sue Walton soowalton@hotmail.com 0428 695 307 

Treasurer Jamie Buckby jamie.buckby@live.com.au 0418 130 574 

Minutes Secretary Marion Welch mar.welch@bigpond.com  

Event secretary Leonie Blackwell leonieb@bigpond.net.au 0417 322 105 

Gen. committee Sally Cowan sally.cowan@bigpond.com 0419 103 594 

Newsletter Rosemary Lyne rosemarylyne@live.com 0429 171 832 

Social media Emily Ruffo ejruffo@hotmail.com 0428 172 715 

 Kate Brennan brennan_kate@yahoo.com.au  

 
  



 

 

 

Northern Tasmanian Eventing Club                                                                          8 

NORTHERN TASMANIAN 
sTATASMANIAN  
 

EVENTING CLUB 
NEWSLETTER MAY 2019 

State Eventing Championships – 13 & 14 April 
Congratulations to all the NTEC riders who competed in the State Championships run in the 
south by STEA this year. NTEC riders reported the event was a very well run and friendly 
weekend of competition. Thank you to STEA for putting in all the hard work to make the 
competition such a success!  
 
Here’s a brief overview of how our NTEC riders went on the day… 
 
CCN1*-S 
Congratulations to Jessica Grove on Allambie Parks Totallykool who took out first place at 1* 
level! Well done. 
 
EvA95 
Georgia Elias won EvA95 on Tonash Mondo, finishing on her dressage score. Georgia also 
placed third on Silverwoods Aussie Pride, again with no XC or SJ penalties. Fantastic 
outcome Georgia! 
 
Fourth place went to Haydn Brooks on Geoh Bear. A fabulous dressage test (top score of 
72.6%), but SJ penalties moved him down the placings. However, a great outcome for this 
newly formed combination! 
 
And Kate Brennan came seventh on Westbury Park Colorado. At the northern champs Kate 
was unwell and couldn’t compete, so fantastic to see her out and doing so well in the State 
Champs!  
 
Jessica Grove took out first place in EvA95 Junior on Red Sambucca. Another first place! 
 
EvA80 
Recently moved up to this grade on these mounts, Sue Walton on Super Fly secured 10th 
place and Sally Cowan on Acurian Romanov 14th place in this grade.  
 
Bethany Hirst came 5th in the EvA80 Junior on Goosebumps, with sister Ruby Hirst placing 
10th on Entally Ice Magic. Well done all! 
 
EvA65  
Alysha Verwey placed 10th on Spirit. Congratulations!  
 
Bethany Hirst on Foxleigh Partly Cloudy in CCN2*-S and Holly Gudsell  on Turnara Lodge 
Raindancer in CCN1*-S were unfortunately eliminated cross country after dressage and SJ. 
However, great to see you competing for NTEC at this level and hope things go better for 
you both next time! 

Click here for full results. 

https://www.tas.equestrian.org.au/eventing/sites/default/files/1904%20State%20Champs%20Results%2014.04.2019.pdf
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TEA Cup and Little TEA Cup results 
The top three teams for the TEA Cup are shown below. NTEC won the TEA Cup for 
2019, as well as a second team coming 3rd! Great outcome! 

 

The three top teams for the Little TEA Cup were STEA and NWEA. NTEC’s team 
came 8th. Congratulations all. 

 

 

Full results 
https://www.tas.equestrian.org.au/eventing/sites/default/files/1904%20TEA%20CUP%20Results.pdf

https://www.tas.equestrian.org.au/eventing/sites/default/files/1904%20TEA%20CUP%20Results.pdf
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Thank you to all our generous regular sponsors and supporters! 
 

 
 


